
   

 

The Bulletin 
A monthly newsletter of Temple Bnai Israel 

Blending Jewish Traditions  
with Modern Life  

March 2024  
Adar I - Adar II, 5784 

 

 
Join in the fun at our annual Purim Celebration for young and old!  

We’ll have an abbreviated Megillah reading and skits by our Jewish 

Explorations students!  Join in the songs and games, and dance the 

“Why Am I Here?” with us.  Bring a can of beans to donate, but first 

join in the great Bean Roll competition!  Join in our Purim Powerball 

Pool!  Bring hamantaschen to share if you would like. 
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Rabbi Jeremy Schwartz 
ravjeremy@templebnaiisrael.org 

Phone: (860) 423-3743 Ext. 1 
(You may leave a confidential 
voice mail at that extension.) 

Office Administrator 
Jackie Slorach 

(860) 423-3743, Ext. 0 
office@templebnaiisrael.org 

 

Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday 

11:00A - 5:00P 
Friday  10:00A - 2:00P 

Temple Bnai Israel 
is an affiliate of  

Reconstructing Judaism  
ReconstructingJudaism.org 

THE BULLETIN 

is a monthly publication of 

Temple Bnai Israel  
383 Jackson Street 

P.O. Box 61 

Willimantic, CT 06226 

Phone: (860) 423-3743 

Fax: (860) 423-7594 

www.templebnaiisrael.org 

 
Submission Deadline: 

The 15th of each month. 
The Rabbi and the editor reserve 

the right to reject submissions due 

to space limitations or content. 
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MARCH SAVE THE DATES: 
Saturday, March 2nd at 9:30 AM - Bagel & Bible - See page 6 

Thursday, March 7th at 7:00 PM - Temple Talks on Zoom 

Friday, March 8th at 6:15 PM - T.G.I.Shabbes with the Young  
   Emissaries - See Page 6 

Tuesday, March 12th at 7:00 PM - Rav Jeremy & Merle’s Israel  
   Experience Discussion - See page 4 

Thursdays, March 14th & 28th at 7:00 PM - Intro to Judaism Class   
   at UConn Hillel 

Saturday, March 23rd at 7:00 PM - Eastern Connecticut  

   Community Purim  Celebration - See Page 5 

Sunday, March 24th at 3:02 PM - Temple Bnai Israel Purim  
   Celebration - See Front Cover 

 

http://www.jewishrecon.org
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FROM THE PRESIDENT               Hillary Stern 

Fundraising and Development 
Committee invites membership! 
Currently looking for help with an 
initiative to get advertisers on our 
website and public Facebook page.   
Contact Sheila Amdur:  
sheilabamdur@gmail.com 
 
 
Library Committee invites  
volunteers!   
Have updated computer  
hardware, now we need people to 
breathe life back into the library.   
Contact Rochelle Marcus:  
rochelle.marcus@gmail.com  
 

 
Grounds Coordinator position 
open!   
Looking for volunteer(s) to  
oversee the maintenance of the 
Temple grounds.  Work with the 
Beautification Committee in  
coordinating the vendors who mow 
the lawn, prune the plants, plant 
flowers and shrubs, and keep the 
grounds tidy.   
Contact Temple Office:  
(860)423-3743  
office@templebnaiisrael.org 
 
 
Caring Committee invites  
volunteers!   
Help in the effort to offer  
support to our congregation  
members in need.   
Contact Ellie Shane:  
shaneellie01@gmail.com  
or Fran Jaffe: 
franjaffe@earthlink.net 
 
 
Ritual Committee invites  
volunteers!  Help enrich our  
shabbat and holiday gatherings. 
Contact Judy Stein: 
jstein@medicareadvocacy.org 

YOU CAN DO IT! 

Volunteer Opportunities 
 

continued on page 10 

Interview with President Hillary Stern  
by Winky Gordon guest interviewer  

Q:  What’s happening at Temple Bnai Israel these days?  

A:  There is a lot happening in our community.  The movers 
and shakers are busy making things happen.  The Jewish  
Explorations staff have developed a full curriculum of  
classes and special events for our children and families to 
get involved with.  The membership committee is actively 
engaged in new ways of promoting, advertising, and  
marketing using the most up-to-date digital technology.  The 
Tikkun Olam Committee recently participated in a Climate 
Change Rally in Hartford, CT, joining many other  
environmental activist groups from all over Connecticut.   
Attending the rally provided a sense of camaraderie and 
hope.  The Ritual Committee and other members gathered 
for a Shabbat Service initiative, brainstorming new ways to 
enliven and enhance our Shabbat service experience and 
reimagine the sanctuary space.  Lastly, several musicians 
and singers are collaborating to bring music to our Shabbat 
services and other events.  There is much more  
happening, but that's a significant amount right there.  

Q: What do you see as the Temple Bnai Israel  
community’s current strengths and opportunities for 
growth?  

A: A major strength here at Temple Bnai Israel is the  
abundance of big-hearted individuals who are always ready 
to step up and get things done.  It takes a tremendous 
amount of effort to keep this building running smoothly and 
ensure that the lights stay on.  We are fortunate to have 
some dedicated long-time members who have been  
working tirelessly behind the scenes for many years,  
contributing to the smooth operation of our organization.  
However, it is essential that we also welcome new faces to 
take on these responsibilities in the near future.  

Q:  What are your hopes for the leadership of the syna-
gogue after you step down from the Presidency this 
coming June?  

A:  We are in need of a new president, or we must explore 
alternative approaches to fulfilling the responsibilities of 
leadership.  Currently, the board is actively working on  
developing a different structure for the leadership of the  
temple.  I had the role of Co-President for one year, and now 
I am the sole President.  Having a supportive Board of  

Cont. page 9

mailto:sheilabamdur@gmail.com
mailto:rochelle.marcus@gmail.com
mailto:office@templebnaiisrael.org
mailto:shaneelie01@gmail.com
mailto:franjaffe@earthlink.net
mailto:jstein@medicareadvocacy.org
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RABBINIC REFLECTIONS                                                                Rabbi Jeremy Schwartz 

Overheard in mid-February: 

“Did you hear what the rabbi did?” 

“No, what?” 

“He went to Israel just to avoid writing a farcical Bulletin article, like 
he usually does in March.” 

“No way!  He’d rather have rockets blasted at him than write a  
stupid article?” 

“I guess.  And he’s willing to support a demonic, fascistic, blood-
sucking regime to do it.” 

“Um, I don’t love Bibi, but that’s kind of an antisemitic thing to say.”  

“What do you mean? My grandmother was Jewish and so are some 
of my best friends! I love all humanity!” 

“Well, ‘demonic’ and ‘bloodsucking’ play into classic antisemitic tropes.”  

“Oh, yeah? I bet Rabbi Jeremy doesn’t think so! He’s a cool Jew!” 

“Fine. Let’s ask him when he gets back.” 

“When will that be?” 

“Beats me, but I’m sure he’ll be at Purim, the annual identity-politics celebration at which 

we sing silly songs and eat triangular cookies.  He loves that!  It’s on the afternoon of March 

24th.”  

“Fine. Be there or be square. We’ll settle this once and for all!” 

 

Tuesday, March 12th at 7:00 PM 
In Person & by Zoom 

Rav Jeremy and Merle took a long-planned trip to Israel to visit family from February 19–
25th.  They weren’t sure if there would be anything to report to you, given that it was a family 
trip - but there is!  Come hear their report of the cultural, political, and emotional mixture they 
experienced in Israel. 

RAV JEREMY & MERLE’S ISRAEL EXPERIENCE         Rabbi Jeremy Schwartz 
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SATURDAY, MARCH 2, 2024 

22 ADAR I, 5784 

Parashat Ki Tisa 

Exodus  30:11 - 34:35 

This year:  31:18 - 33:11 

Haftarah: I Kings 18:20-39 

SATURDAY, MARCH 16, 2024 

6 ADAR II, 5784 

Parashat P’kudei 

Exodus  38:21 - 40:38 

This year:  38:21 - 39:21 

Haftarah: Jeremiah 30:18 - 31:1 

SATURDAY, MARCH 9, 2024 

29 ADAR I, 5784 

Shabbat Sh’kalim 

Parashat Vayakhel 

Exodus  35:1 - 38:20, 30:11-16 

This year:  37:17 - 38:20, 30:11-16 

Haftarah: II Kings 12:1-17 

SATURDAY, MARCH 23, 2024 

13 ADAR II, 5784 

Shabbat Zachor 

Parashat Vayikra 

Leviticus 6:1- 8:36, Deuteronomy 25:17-19 

This year:  3:1 - 4:26, Deuteronomy 25:17-19 

Haftarah: Isaiah 24:19 - 25:9 

  TORAH READINGS FOR MARCH 2024           ADAR I - Adar II, 5784 

 

 

SATURDAY, MARCH 30, 2024 

20 ADAR II, 5784 

Shabbat Parah 

Parashat Tsav 

Leviticus 6:1- 8:36, Numbers 19:1-22 

This year:  7:11-38, Numbers 19:1-22 

Haftarah: Ezekiel 36:22-36 

EASTERN CONNECTICUT COMMUNITY PURIM CELEBRATION 
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Saturday, March 9, 2024 10:00 AM Shabbat Service - In Person & by Zoom 

Friday, March 8, 2024 6:15 PM T.G.I.Shabbes - In Person, Zoom opens at 6:45 PM 

Friday, March 1, 2024 
5:30 PM 
6:15 PM 

Community and Family Potluck - In Person 
Family Friendly Service - In Person & by Zoom 

Saturday, March 23, 2024 10:00 AM Shabbat Service - In Person & by Zoom 

Friday, March 15, 2024 7:30 PM Tikkun Olam vaNefesh Service - In Person & by Zoom 

Friday, March 22, 2024 6:30 PM Shabbes Dinner - In Person 

MARCH SHABBAT SERVICES AND CELEBRATIONS 

Please note Zoom and In-Person availability for each week and  
watch your email for last minute changes! 

Saturday, March 16, 2024 10:00 AM Shabbat Service - In Person & by Zoom 

 

Saturday, March 2, 2024 9:30 AM Bagel & Bible - In Person & by Zoom 
In honor of the yahrzeit of Rav Jeremy’s father-in-law, we’ll learn from commentary on Psalm 
15. 

LOOKING FOR YOUR RECIPES! 

 Do you have a favorite Passover recipe that you would like to share? This could be a 

great way to try dishes from other countries.  Email your recipe(s) to  

mgoldenmossberg@hotmail.com by March 10, 2024 for publication in the April Bulletin.  

Young Emissaries Hila and Netanel join us to share some music from Israel!   

We're inviting the entire community to participate in a potluck dinner with our Jewish  
Explorations families at 5:30 PM!  Can’t think of a dish to bring?  Your presence and  
conversation itself is the perfect addition to dinner.  A Shabbat service for young and old will 
follow at 6:15 PM.  Please join us! 

Saturday, March 30, 2024 10:00 AM Shabbat Service - In Person & by Zoom 

Friday, March 29, 2024 7:30 PM Leader’s Choice Service - In Person & by Zoom 

SAVE THE DATE 

PASSOVER SEDER 

APRIL 28, 2024 

MORE INFO TO FOLLOW! 

mailto:mgoldenmossberg@hotmail.com
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Fran Jaffe 
860-228-2390  

franjaffe@earthlink.net 

CARING COMMITTEE - Caring For Each Other In Times Of Need 

Ellie Shane 
860-428-5392 

shaneellie01@gmail.com 

Thanks to Carol Kraus for her leadership in February.  We have no leaders scheduled  
going forward so our schedule is wide open if you are willing and able to volunteer.  Why not 
consider joining us in lending a hand to our fellow congregants when they’re in need?  It’s a  
Simple commitment and extremely worthwhile and rewarding.   

Call our monthly leaders, the committee co-chairs, Fran Jaffe and Ellie Shane, or Rav  
Jeremy if you or anyone you know needs some assistance.  Communication is key - we can’t 
help our community if we don’t know that they need it!  As always, our committee welcomes 
new members. 

Looking forward to welcoming spring! 

 

TEMPLE FAMILY NEWS 

Mazal Tov - Congratulations! מזל טוב 

Mona and Todd Friedland are happy to announce the  
engagement of their son, Russ to Catherine French of  
Springfield, Missouri.  A May 2025 wedding is planned.  

 

To Gerry and Annie Berkowitz, who recently moved to a new 
condo in Eastford. 

To Sheila Amdur and Marcy Neff, who recently moved to a 
new condo in Coventry. 

May Your New Home Be Full of  Blessing: 

After a Jew dies, a burial society, the Chevra Kadisha (literally, “holy society”)  
prepares the body for interment.  This process, called Taharah (purification), involves the ritual 
cleansing and subsequent dressing of the body, by men for males and by women for females, 
in preparation for burial.  This requires training in the traditions and prescribed methods in-
volved in traditional Jewish burials.  This is a very personal and meaningful mitzvah we perform 
to support our fellow members.  

We welcome anyone interested in joining us in this sacred work. Please contact Fran 
Jaffe (franjaffe@earthlink.net) or Ken Dardick (kdardick@gmail.com), Co-Chairs, or Rav Jeremy 
(ravjeremy@templebnaiisrael.org). 

CHEVRA KADISHA 

 

mailto:franjaffe@earthlink.net
mailto:franjaffe@earthlink.net
mailto:kdardick@gmail.com
mailto:ravjeremy@templebnaiisrael.org
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TIKKUN OLAM COMMITTEE NEWS                              Merle Potchinsky, Chair 

Thank you to all who joined in the Climate March on February 2nd; overall it was a  
successful event with a diverse coalition of environmentalists and advocates.  The overall  
priorities of this march were to secure promises for future funding for energy assistance and 
energy efficiency programs, to expand renewable energy and green electrification, and to  
accomplish such goals in an equitable and diverse way.  These priorities are outlined in this 
document produced by Save the Sound:  https://www.climateactionct.org/2024-agenda  
We will provide opportunities for follow-up actions during this Legislative Session so please stay 
tuned. 

On a similar note, the TOC has rescheduled the weatherization kick-off event that had to 
be canceled due to weather last July.  Please mark your calendars and invite you Temple 
Bnai Israel friends for Sunday, April 7th at 2:00pm.  We will have vendors available to sign up 
for home energy audits to make you eligible for CT rebates for efficiency upgrades, the  
wonderful Mobile Energy Van with lots of interactive science exhibits on energy, and WAIM 
communities who will be interested in making a difference in their own communities and  
within their houses of worship.  I know several of you have already reached out to me to let me 
know that you have had your audits completed or scheduled and I hope next steps have been 
proceeding with relative ease.  Please let me know if you have an HES audit scheduled (you will 
be able to do so on April 7th).  Also note that our synagogue is taking advantage of the program 
and is in the process of replacing most of the lighting with high efficiency bulbs, an extensive  
project which Jim Baber and Doreen Simonsen have been overseeing! 

We had an extraordinary HIAS Refugee Shabbat event on the Shabbat of February 
3rd where Rabbi Megan Doherty spoke about some of HIAS’ projects in Israel and at our south-
ern border.  The urgency of immigration reform was apparent from the stories she shared.  We 
had an equally extraordinary repast provided by our own Chef Yasmin from Alsham Chef.  Yas-
min and her family were resettled in Willimantic from Syria around 5 years ago!  It was an in-
credible Shabbat feast and I think we all agree that we will have to find another opportunity to 
order from her in the future. 

Please provide items to our collection for young mothers from Guatemala.  The collection 
basket is in the lobby with a list of the most needed items. Here are the specific needs that we 
can support: 

• Walmart Gift Cards – Smaller denominations will allow more families to be helped! 
• Winter Clothes: Boys/Girls, 3 months – 3 years, New/Gently used 
• Diapers: Size 1 – Size 7 
• Baby Wipes 
• Vegetable Oil 
• Salt 
• Maseca Flour (found in the Goya aisle at Stop & Shop) 
• Small bags of white rice 

Please leave donations in the basket in the Temple lobby (next to the Bean Box.) Please give 
Gift Card donations directly to Jackie in the office. 

 

For more information or to get involved, please contact Merle at jermerle@att.net.   

 

https://www.climateactionct.org/2024-agenda
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JEWISH EXPLORATIONS                                                                Morah Dara Bowling 

 Hello, friends! 

Spring is on its way, and before we know it, we’ll be celebrating Purim, and then  
Passover.  It’s incredible how time flies.  This month, Jewish Explorations has been hopping.  We 
are extremely busy!  

This month, Morah Becca met with the K’tanim program for a preschool Sippy ‘n Paint 
workshop.  The children had so much fun painting, snacking, and laughing! 

Our Israeli emissaries, Hila and Netanel, enjoyed a brief visit with their families in Israel, 
and in their absence we took on a new project: we created brief Purim shpiel skits that we will 
be performing at the synagogue’s Purim Celebration on March 24th. Our students have taken 
the lead on this task, and their results are impressive and funny!  Please join us to see the  
results of their efforts! 

We’ve also been creating our own prayers, learning parts of the service, and making  
connections to the parsha of the week through discussion, games, and hands-on activities. 
We’re learning about mussar and practicing different ways to shine our holy sparks, find  
balance, and brighten our lights.  Also, we’re expanding our conversational Hebrew in our  
classes—it’s really fun! 

Rav Jeremy and the 7th graders continued their exploration of “what the heck a mitzvah 
is, anyways (not a good deed)” and are making progress as the students develop their own 
sense of what their Jewish responsibilities are. 

Wishing all of you peace and happiness, and looking forward to touching base with you 
next month! 

Sincerely, 
Morah Dara 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT                                 Hillary Stern 

 

Directors who share responsibilities has made a significant difference for me.  I haven't had to 
navigate everything on my own.  Traditionally, the President's responsibilities encompass a wide 
range of tasks, including leading board meetings, speaking at events, overseeing the administra-
tive assistant, and meeting with the Rabbi.   

When my husband and I joined TBI, we both desired a community of Jewish individuals to 
celebrate, pray, and socialize with.  Volunteering and serving as president have provided me 
with a sense of purpose and connection that I was looking for.  There are lots of opportunities 
to help out and serve in our community.  I hope that TBI continues to be led by people who are 
willing to share their skills and talents to keep our community thriving. 

(continued from page 3) 

TELLING THE HAGGADAH STORY                         Susan Meisler 

 
Save the Date - Sunday, April 14th at 3:00 PM 

Haggadah Reminiscences and Discussion  

 

We will have a two part program: 

• a book discussion of People of the Book by Geraldine Brooks along 
with a replica of the Sarajevo Haggadah 

• Sharing our own stories about our family’s Haggadahs  

 
People of the Book is an intriguing novel about the journey of the  

Sarajevo Haggadah , an illuminated account of the Jewish quest for 
freedom, from its creation in the 15th century as a wedding present for 
a Sephardic couple to its return after WWII to Sarajevo.  We will be able 
to examine the replica of the Sarajevo Haggadah, and then add our 
own personal stories about our own family’s Haggadahs, the passages 
you like the most and the Passover traditions you follow.   

 

Refreshments will be provided. Please join us for the informative and entertaining event. 
If you have any questions please contact Susan Meisler (susanmeisler15@gmail.com) or Sheila 
Amdur (sheillabamdur@gmail.com) 

mailto:susanmeisler15@gmail.com
mailto:sheillabamdur@gmail.com
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THANKS FOR A SUCCESSFUL CHILI COOK-OFF! 

 
On Sunday, February 18th we had the most successful Chili Cook-Off ever!  In our 15th 

year, over 50 members and friends gathered to taste and vote on 11 varieties of chili, the most 
ever entered.  Besides the chili, there was pizza, cornbread, all types of condiments, beer,  
soda , cake, and the ever-present ice cream bar.  The kids had a blast swinging at the pinata, 
and went home with plenty of candy.   

We’d like to give a big Thank You to member David Wollner for donating the beer from 
Willi-Brew!  Admission was free, but thanks to everyone's donations, we raised $450.00.  That is 
going to be a high bar for next year.  If you missed this great event, keep your eyes open for 
next year's cook-off! 
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HABONIM 
  Lester E. and Phyllis M. Foster Family Foundation, 
    Directors: David & Marilyn Foster 
 

SUSTAINER 
  Judy Stein & Ken Dardick 
  Estate of Edith Prague, in memory of her husband Franklin Prague 
  

PATRON 
  Sheila Amdur 
  Harry & Honey Birkenruth 
  Martin & Randee Berliner 
  Carol Colombo 
  Stuart & Joan Seliger Sidney  
 

BNAIFACTOR 
  Gerry Berkowitz 
  Sharon & Bruce Brettschneider 
  David & Ellen Brodie 
  Karen Drazen & Jim Baber 
  Jeanne Morascini 
  Robert & Jane Moskowitz 
  Rita Pollack 
  Jerome & Nina Rosen 
  Sandra Roth 
  Rav Jeremy Schwartz & Merle Potchinsky 
  Ravit & Ishay Stein 
  Michael & Anne Willenborg 
  David Wollner 
 

General Fund 
  Anat & Aaron Becker, in honor of Ze’ev Herscovici 
  Harry & Honey Birkenruth 
  Mona & Todd Friedland 
  Gloria Gerald 
  Halderstein Owl Trust 
  Joscha Jelitzki 
  Jill & Jim Marocchini 
  Susan Meisler 
  Michael S. Orenstein 
  Sharen & Tom Peters 
  Ilene Reiner, in memory of Hyman and Sonny Reiner 
  Ruth Rosensweig 
  Beverly Sims 
  Judy Stein & Ken Dardick in honor of our grandson, Henry Hirschman's Bar Mitzvah  
  Steve & Nora Stein, in memory of Joe Petrowsky 
  David & Debbie Stoloff, in honor of the wedding of Fay Stoloff and Matthew Istrin 
  Eugenia Winokur, in honor of her sister Grazia Di Veroli 
 
 

5784 Chai Appeal 
  Sheila Amdur 
  Peggy Beckett-Rinker 
  Randee & Martin Berliner 
  Harry & Honey Birkenruth 

2023-2024 FISCAL YEAR DONATIONS (JULY 1, 2023 TO JUNE 30, 2024) 
Donations received through January 20, 2024. 
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2023-2024 FISCAL YEAR DONATIONS (JULY 1, 2023 TO JUNE 30, 2024) 
Donations received through January 20, 2024. 

5784 Chai Appeal (cont.) 
  Sharon & Bruce Brettschneider 
  Ellen Cushing 
  Mark & Marla Hauslaib 
  Shoshana Levinson 
  Moshe & Sima Lessner 
  Susan Meisler 
  Faye Ringel 
  Doreen Simonsen 
  Judy Stein & Ken Dardick 
  Fran Storch 
 

5784 Yizkor Memorial Booklet 
  Sheila Amdur 
  Martin & Randee Berliner 
  Harry & Honey Birkenruth 
  Ken Dardick & Judy Stein 
  Carl & Elaine David 
  Mona and Todd Friedland 
  Gloria Gerald 
  Carol & Yves Kraus 
  Peter & Stephanie Malinow 
  Susan Meisler 
  Jane & Robert Moskowitz 
  Marjorie Golden-Mossberg 
  Alex & Ramona Nishball 
  Sharen & Tom Peters 
  Jerome and Nina Rosen 
  Sandra K. Roth 
  Rav Jeremy Schwartz & Merle Potchinsky 
  Ellie Shane 
  Doreen Simonsen 
  David & Debbie Stoloff 
  Fran Storch 
  Michael & Anne Willenborg 
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MARCH YAHRZEITS 

May their memories be a 
source of  strength  

and a blessing. 

Remember to light your Yahrzeit candle on the night before the date shown.  It is also  
appropriate to join our Shabbat celebration to say Kaddish on the Shabbat when your loved 
one’s name is read, and to give tzedakah in your loved one’s memory.  May their memory be a 
blessing. 

 

Kaddish will be said for the following yahrzeits on March 1st and 2nd 

Eli Winter Sherman   22 Adar March 2 

Morris H. Kaplan   22 Adar March 2 

Israel Bernstein   22 Adar March 2 

Edward Schupack   22 Adar March 2 

Frederick I. Lauter   23 Adar March 3 

Jack Tuchman Father of Gaye Tuchman 23 Adar March 3 

Sophie Kaplan   25 Adar March 5 

Philip Potchinsky Father of Merle Potchinsky 25 Adar March 5 

Michele Di Veroli Father of Eugenia Di Veroli Winokur 25 Adar March 5 

Lena Brettschneider Grandmother of Bruce Brettschneider 26 Adar March 6 

Kurt Weiss Father of Linda Ruth 26 Adar March 6 

Mary Turek   26 Adar March 6 

Stanley Beskind Stepfather of Judy Stein 26 Adar March 6 

Nettie L. Goldstein   27 Adar March 7 

Louis Rosen Father of Jerome Rosen 27 Adar March 7 

Morris Sussman   28 Adar March 8 

Leo Glasner   28 Adar March 8 

Arthur Meisler Husband of Susan Meisler 28 Adar March 8 

Kaddish will be said for the following yahrzeits on March 8th and 9th 

Maurice Rosen   2 Adar (II) March 12 

Abraham Piotrkowski Father-in-law of Gail  Petrowsky 3 Adar (II) March 13 

Ida Katzman   4 Adar (II) March 14 

Kaddish will be said for the following yahrzeits on March 15th and 16th 

Stanley Horwitz   9 Adar (II) March 19 

Millard J. Amdur Husband of Sheila Amdur 11 Adar (II) March 21 

Kaddish will be said for the following yahrzeits on March 29th and 30th 

Murray William Flatow Grandfather of Cheryl Lejfer 21 Adar (II) March 31 

Louis Solotaroff Sloan   21 Adar (II) March 31 

Max Mandell   22 Adar (II) April 1 
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9:30am 
Bagel & Bible 

4:45pm 
Jewish  
Explorations 
7:00pm 
Board Meeting 

BULLETIN 
DEADLINE 

6:15pm  
T.G.I. Shabbes  

7:30pm 
Tikkun Olam 
vaNefesh Service 

10:00am 
Shabbat Service 
& Jewish  
Explorations 
Shabbat  
Experience 

5:30pm 
Temple Potluck 
6:15pm 
Shabbat Service 

10:00am 
Shabbat Service 
7:00pm  
Eastern CT  
Community  
Purim Celebration 

7:00pm 
Intro to Judaism: 
UConn Hillel 

10:00am 
Sandwich-making 
at Soup Kitchen 
 

3:02-4:14pm 

Purim  

Celebration 

7:30pm 
Leader’s Choice 
Service 

7:00pm 
Rav Jeremy & 
Merle’s Israel  
Experience  
Discussion 

4:45pm 
Jewish  
Explorations 

7:00pm 
Temple Talks  
on Zoom 

4:45pm 
Jewish  
Explorations 

4:45pm 
Jewish  
Explorations 

9:30am 
Tikkun Olam 
Comm. Meeting 
9:30am 
Jewish Explorations 
Bread & Torah at 
Temple Emanu-El 

6:30pm 
Shabbes Dinner  

7:00pm 
Intro to Judaism: 
UConn Hillel 

10:00am 
Shabbat Service 
 

10:00am 
Shabbat Service 
& Jewish  
Explorations 
Shabbat  
Experience 
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